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Dear my FGUMC family and friends,  

 

“Very truly I tell you, unless a kernel of wheat falls to the ground and dies, it remains only a single 

seed.  But if it dies, it produces many seeds.  Anyone who loves their life will lose it, while anyone 

who hates their life in this world will keep it for eternal life. (John 12:24-26) 

 

It is Monday morning.  The words Jesus spoke yesterday in the Sanctuary are still ringing in my ears.  Do 

you remember one of the many paradoxical lesson taught yesterday?  “It is only in giving that you re-

ceive.” “If you want to be first, you must become last.” “If you’re going to be master, you must become a 

servant.”  And all of those paradoxes are wrapped up in one: You must die if you want to live.  It is the 

heart of Jesus’ call.  No death, no resurrection.  No dying, no new beginning.  I am reminded of another 

command Jesus gave to his disciples on the way to Calvary.  “Deny yourself and carry your own 

cross, if you want to follow me.”  Do you know why someone carries a cross?  Not to show off his or 

her strength.  Obviously, he or she carries a cross to die on it.   So let me paraphrase what he said:  “Die 

to your ego.  Die to your pride.  Die to your selfishness, or you cannot be my disciple and cannot have a 

new life with me, which is eternal life.”  Do we intend to follow him?  If so, then are we willing to die?  Are 

you?  Am I?  Paul said, “I have been crucified with Christ.  It is no longer I who lives but Christ who lives 

in me.  The life I now live in the body, I live by faith in the Son of God, who loved me and gave himself for 

me.”(Galatians 2:20)  May the sanctifying grace of God lead us to the cross and enable us to live the res-

urrection life with Christ.  

 

“Whoever serves me must follow me; and where I am, my servant also will be. My Father will 

honor the one who serves me.”  (John 12:26)  We know what following Jesus means.  It means that 

we serve him by serving others.  Do we intend to follow Jesus?  If so, then we must serve, period.  Par-

ents serve children and children parents.  Husbands serve wives and wives husbands.  Teachers serve 

students and students teachers.  Pastors serves people and people pastors.   Yes, we are called to be 

the church to love and serve others.  John Wesley wrote to his Methodist sisters and brothers the follow-

ing Rule of Conduct:  “Do all the good you can, By all the means you can, In all the ways you can,  In all 

the places you can,  At all the times you can, To all the people you can, As long as ever you can.”  It is 

the rule for our Christian conduct as long as we shall live.  
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Worship/Enrichment 

 

2015 
Fairfield Grace United Methodist Church 

 

 
 

Palm/Passion Sunday, March 29  

10:00 a.m.  Service   

 

Taizé Prayer Service, April 1 

9:30 a.m.  &   7:00 p.m.  
 

 

Maundy Thursday, April 2 

7:30 p.m. Service with Communion 

 

Good Friday Cantata, April 3 

7:30 p.m. The Tenabrae (Passion) Service 

“The Living Last Words” 

Vigil following Service 
 

 

 

Easter Sunday, April 5 

6:00 a.m. Sunrise Service (bilingual) with Communion 

10:00 a.m. Service with Communion   



    Lectionary Readings                                                        

April 2015 

 

April 5, 2015                          
Easter Day                                 
Acts 10:34-43                                  
1 Corinthians 15:1-11                       
John 20: 1-18 or                                 
Mark 16:1-8 

 

April 12, 2015                                
2nd Sunday of Easter                    
Acts 4:32-35                             
1 John 1:1-2:2                            
John 20:19-31 

April 19, 2015                                    
3rd Sunday of Easter                        
Acts 3:12-19;                                         
1 John 3:1-7                                                
Luke 24:36b-48 

 

April 26, 2015                                   
4th Sunday of Easter                         
Acts 4:5-12                                  
1 John 3:16-24                                 
John 10:11-18 

  

  

Taize: A Time to Pray                              

There is power and peace in prayer  

Fairfield Grace invites you                                                      

to come to its weekly prayer services… 

When:          Every Wednesday 

Where:         The Sanctuary 

Services:      9:30-10:00 A.M. or 7:00-7:30 P.M 

 

This is a time to meditate, relax, reflect, and 
pray in a quiet and peaceful setting,  where you 
can be with God in moments of silence. 

All are welcome.  Come.  Invite a friend! 

 

Worship/Enrichment 

Fairfield Grace Families                                                                                 

In Our Prayers 

Week of: 

April 05:            Helen & Joseph French, Nicole 

                          & Ed Galpin, Stella Gentile 

April 12:   Emma Gilbert, Jill & Brendan 

                          Gillis 

April 19:       Susan Gismondi, Gladstone 

                          Family, Priscilla Gminiski 

April 26:   Nancy Hauser, Havens Family, 

                          Henchcliffe Family 

                          



“How do you know Jesus was risen from the dead?  Has anyone seen Him alive?”  someone asked during 

the Sunday school class. After a brief pause, another replied, saying “I know he is risen from the 

dead.”  “Really? How?”  “I talked to him this morning. As a matter of fact, he talked to me, too.”  Yes, Christ is 

risen.  He is risen, indeed.   

 

May we continue to faithfully follow Christ, our risen Lord, by daily dying and serving all the people we can, by 

all the means we can, in all the ways we can, in all the places we can, and at all the times we can.   May we 

celebrate the eternal life with Christ Jesus here in life and in life beyond death.  Hallelujah!  Amen!  

 

Kun Sam, pastor 
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International Taste of Fairfield Grace  -  Save the Date! This year the International 

Taste will be held on Sunday, May 3rd from 4:30 to 6:30 PM. A sign-up sheet will 

be out  if you can volunteer making a food from any country. Hope to see you then!  

Any questions, contact Deanna Deneutte at (203) 710-6136. 

Resurrection Flower at the Parsonage 



 

 

Invitation to join the Retired Men’s Circle 

Meets the first Thursday of every month in Tremayne Hall 

 

 9:30-10am  - Gathering;  

10-11am – Program (guest speaker, discussion, DVD); 

11am-12pm – Fellowship (singing, games);  

12-1pm – Lunch (brown bag).   

 

 

The next meeting will be Thursday, April 9th                                                                                                                                            

(moved because of Holy Week). 

 

Program:  Viewing “Memory of Forgotton War” 

 

 

   “BUILDING BRIDGES” 

   Reminder: Save the Dates 

   Visits to Houses of Worship 

 

April 19:  Buddhist Temple, NY State  -       leaving FGUMC at 1:00pm (carpooling)                                                                      

                      Returning at 5:00pm 

May 03:   Islam Mosque, Bridgeport, CT  -     leaving FGUMC at 1:00pm                                      

                   Returning at 3:00pm 

May 17:   Jewish Synagogue, Fairfield, CT  -   leaving FGUMC at 1:00pm                                      

            Returning at 3:00pm 

 



Mission/Outreach – April Update 

Fairfield Grace is actively reaching out near and far to help others. 

OPERATION HOPE: 

We have committed to provide the evening meal seven times this year.  In January the Girl Scouts un-

der the direction of Patty Jurgielewicz prepared the meal and in March the meal will be provided by the 

Bissell family. Many thanks to everyone.  We need volunteers for May, July, and September.  Novem-

ber and December meals have been assigned. If anyone is interested in forming a team to provide the 

meal I have several names and will be happy to coordinate the project. 

Donations to their pantry are always needed.  Please leave canned items in the box located at the 

back of the sanctuary in the corner outside Hood Parlor. 

MISSION BAG DONATIONS: 

The donations in March have been designated for the annual Midnight Run into Manhattan by our 

Youth on Maundy Thursday.  Through March 22 we have $150. 

In April we will supporting the WORLD-WIDE effort to STAMP OUT MALARIA by sending our dona-

tions to the NYAC to help reach its 1.5 million dollar commitment (of which $500,000) has been raised.  

40TH ANNUAL CROP WALK – SUNDAY, MAY 3rd  1:30 P.M 

We would like to form a team of walkers from Fairfield Grace and invite you  to come and walk to raise 

awareness of HUNGER, locally and worldwide.  All are welcome, young and old alike. Details follow 

below. Please let me know if you would like to be a part of this area-wide church endeavor. This is a 

great opportunity to help others, as well as ourselves, by taking the time for exercise. There is a short 

and long walk with pick-up cars to help if needed.  If you would like to walk, please call or email Dot 

Daruka or see me in Church. 

Thank you for your generous support of these programs. 

Dot Daruka 



Walk With Us…It’s our 41ST!    

 

 

CROP Hunger Walk   

Sun., May 3, 2015      1:30 pm ~ 5:00 pm 
 

United Congregational Church 
Corner of State Street and Park Ave.  Bridgeport, CT 

25 Percent of  monies raised goes to hunger related programs in the Bridge-
port Area 

 

 

 

           

For more information call 203-375-1284       www.cropwalk.org                                                                               



I just wanted to share something from youth group . I am really proud of what they accomplished. They showed 

great insight and reflection. When we went through the Ten Commandments in the Old Testament and what 

they meant, we decided that they were hard to understand and didn't exactly apply to our life in 2015. As a re-

sult, the youth that were present created their own updated version of the Ten Commandments. I wanted to 

share them below because I think it is a helpful reminder of how we can live the way God wants us to, in a way 

that makes sense to us! 

I hope you are able to use their reminder as something to reflect on . I am very proud of our youth group to-

night! 

Lauren Regan, Director 





 

After weeks of discussions and prayerful deliberations by the co-chairs of the United Methodist Women 

Unit of Fairfield Grace, it has been decided that the unit will close directly following  Spring-Day Apart on 

April 18th, 2015. 

We need a strong, supportive unit.  One determined to follow the changes at the National UMW level and 

still fulfill mission and community outreach in Fairfield.  To strive to adhere to our “Purpose”.  These goals 

have become stressful and hard to achieve.  We have tried to keep our unit alive and active, but this is no 

longer possible.  We have had no secretary since the fall of 2014.  We will lose one co-chair at the end of 

June.  We will need a new treasurer. 

However, on a more positive note, the circle meetings will continue under a new name, the “Susannas” 

effective immediately and will meet at least every other month and possibly more starting in September 

2015.  These changes may seem drastic,  yet  we feel they are necessary.  Perhaps in years to come, 

younger women will join and have the kind of commitment necessary to sustain a unit.   

We wish to offer a heartfelt thank you to the women of our unit.  May God Bless each and every one. 

Georgina Holdsworth, Leah Larsen & Nancy Hauser,  Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

At Home in Fairfield, Inc. in the formative stage, is an organization that allows you to grow older while living 

in your own home as you age. These " Villages" will consist of groups of people who join together to provide 

each other with rides,light household repairs, access to reputable vendors, grocery shopping And a range of 

other services. Village members have a common goal: keeping older people healthy, socially active and 

able to remain in their own homes. 

 

An informative meeting will be. Held Wednesday, March 11 at 2 PM at the Senior Center, Mona Terrace in 

Fairfield. A celebration of our first anniversary will be held directly after the meeting. For further information, 

please google  athomeinfairfield.weebly.com 

Our website is.     athomeinfairfield@gmail.com  

http://athomeinfairfield.weebly.com/
mailto:athomeinfairfield@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

Paper Shredding Day—Saturday May 16, 2015 
 

 Do you ever want to clean out your files of old bank statements, checks, brokerage state-

ments, income tax forms,  etc.?   There are a lot of papers that you should put through a 

shredder so no one will use the information for identity theft.  You may even have a small of-

fice shredder at home.  But there are times when you have so much to shred that it would 

take you hours with a small shredder. So the job just does not get done. 

 We have the answer.  Just toss all that shredding material into a carton and bring it to 

church on Saturday morning May 16.  For a mere $10, we will take a 10-ream size carton of 

paper (price can vary--more for larger cartons and less for small ones) and have it shred for 

you. This shredding opportunity will take place in our church parking lot, and we will advertise 

it and make it available to the whole town. So it is something you can ask your friends to do 

also. 

 

Please note that if we can get more than 50 people to bring  boxes of paper, we will make 

some money to help the church. So talk it up with your friends, doctors, businesses, etc. 

 

 

 

 

I want to thank all the ladies who helped with the rummage sale from sorting to bagging to 

cashiering.  Special thanks to Bev Wenz, Pat Rozelle and Mary Lou Stock for your many hours.  

Also, Marge Campbell, Judy Nelson and  Karen & Bob Price.  A thousand thanks to  our won-

derful youth for breakdown after the sale.  We are a team at Fairfield Grace!  We work well 

together.  Thank you again – God’s eternal blessing,              

                                                                Love Lee. 



HUMAN TRAFFICKING PROGRAM                                              

HOSTED AT FAIRFIELD GRACE 

 

You are invited to attend a program on “Human Trafficking” hosted by Fairfield 

Grace UMC.  Sunday April 12
th
 at 12 noon in our Sanctuary. 

 

Homelessness and runaways are targets for predators in Human Trafficking…

They exist and lure children and adults through social media and in person.  Or-

ganizations such as “The Underground” and churches throughout the state are 

connecting and responding with programs, action and prayer.  

  



LAYMAN’S TEN COMMANDMENTS 
 

Someone has written these beautiful words. The piece is a must read. Try to understand the deep mean-
ing of it. They are like the Ten Commandments to follow in life all of the time 

 

1. Prayer is not a "spare wheel" that you pull out when in trouble, but it is a "steering wheel" that directs 
the right path throughout the journey.  

2. So why is a car's WINDSHIELD so large and the Rear View Mirror so small? Because our PAST is not 
as important as our FUTURE. So, Look Ahead and Move on. 
 
3. Friendship is like a BOOK. It takes only a few minutes to burn, but it takes years to write. 
 
4. All things in life are temporary. If they're going well, enjoy them... they will not last forever. If they're go-
ing wrong, don't worry... they can't last long either. 
 
5. Old Friends are Gold! New Friends are Diamond! If you get a Diamond, don't forget the Gold! Because 
to hold a Diamond, you always need a Base of Gold! 
 
6. Often when we lose hope and think this is the end, GOD smiles from above and says, "Relax, friend, 
it's just a bend, not the end!" 
 
7. When GOD solves your problems, you have faith in HIS abilities; when GOD doesn't solve your prob-
lems HE has faith in your abilities. 
 
8. A blind person asked St. Anthony: "Can there be anything worse than losing eye sight?" He replied, 
"Yes, losing your vision!" 
 
9. When you pray for others, God listens to you and blesses them, and sometimes, when you are safe 
and happy, remember that someone has prayed for you. 
 
10. WORRYING does not take away tomorrow's TROUBLES... it takes away today's PEACE. 
 
If you really enjoy this, please pass on to others. It may just brighten someone's day... Live simply, Love 
generously, Care deeply, Speak kindly, and Leave the rest to God. 

 
-- Author Unknown  











 

 

 

VOLUNTEER FORM 

 

FAIRFIELD GRACE VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

Donate a day or a week! 
 

VBS Dates: Monday, June 22, 2015 – Friday, June 26, 2015   

Time:  8:30 AM to 12:30 PM 

Name:             

Address:            

Phone:      E-mail Address:       

 

I can help during VBS!    I can: 

 

   Ages 12-13, Leader in Training   Ages 14-17, Activity Center Leader 

 

   Ages 18+, Children Group Leader    Non-Leadership Volunteer 

 

All Volunteers who are participating during the program week will be required to attend one mandatory meeting, which will in-
clude Safe Sanctuary Training and the VBS Kick Off. Leaders are required to attend an additional planning meeting.  Volunteering 
for adults will be subject to a background check. 

 

 

Fairfield Grace United Methodist Church · 1089 Fairfield Woods Road · Fairfield, CT  06825 

Phone (203) 374-6528 · Fax (203) 372-0179 · E-mail: fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net · Web: www.fairfieldgrace.org 

 

mailto:fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net
http://www.fairfieldgrace.org/


April                                              
Birthdays 

 04  Connor Sherwood 

 09  Jacob Beriguete 

 10  Alexandra Masanotti 

 12  Kali Block 

 12  Phil Stein 

 14  Colin McGrath 

 16  Elie Anna Beriguete 

 17  Ormie Gilbert 

 19  Lauren Peters 

 25       Al Oneto 

 27       Jie Park 

 28       Diana Stein 

 29      Ingrid Lacoste 

 29      Laura Sherwood 

   

 

April                                                       
Anniversaries 

April 15      Jie & Eunsik Park               14 yrs 

April 25     Mary & Craig Michelson   34 yrs 

 
 

  Deadline for                           
Submissions                                

for May Quester:                                    

     

Monday, April 20th             

   

Ushers 

       April  Team #1  ~  Ed Stock 
 

           ~     Dot Peck 

        ~      Art Thomas 

        ~      Charlie Morris 

        ~      Bob Watson 

 

Fellowship Hour 

April:    Susanna’s 

     

    Greeters 

Hope Circle 

Worship Service 

Usher’s Needed! 

 

Looking for ushers for Sunday             

morning service.   Contact Joe Sugrue 

for more details, (203) 366-2332 or                                 

jsurgrue@optonline.net 
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